WEST GALVESTON ISLAND PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION (WGIPOA)
Board of Directors Meeting
The WGIPOA held a Board of Directors Meeting on April 21, 2018 at the Galveston Country Club.  Peggy Zahler, Vice President called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.  A quorum was established by the attendance of Bill Ferrary – Bermuda Beach, Jay Lendrum – Dunes of West Beach, Steve Kendziera – Jamaica Beach, Melanie Perry – Palm Beach, Dick Kuriger – Pirates Beach & Cove, Scott Childs – Point San Luis, Peggy Zahler – Spanish Grant Beach, Boyd Carr – Isla Del Sol, Charley Jones – Sea Isle, and Craig Vance – Terramar.  Susan Gonzales – CKM was present.

The minutes and financial reports were reviewed.  Motion by Dick Kuriger and seconded by Craig Vance, the Board approved by unanimous vote the March minutes and financial reports.

Peggy Zahler introduced officials and candidates stating that due to time constraints there will be no candidate speeches. Brian Maxwell – City Manager, Dan Buckley – Asst. City Manager, Marie Robb - Galveston College Board of Regents, Vernon Hale - Galveston City Police Chief, Curtiss Brown – Galveston College Board of Regents Position 7 candidate, Eric Romero – Political Strategist for Mayes Middleton, and Marty Baker – founding member of WGIPOA.  

Corporate Sponsors JSC Federal Credit Union and CKM Property Management were represented.
Police Report:  Stevens stated that if you sight a rattle snake call 409-765-3702.  Policing on the west end the Officers will target the traffic incidents and enforcement.  

A special unit is being developed that will concentrate on bring Officers to meetings on the west end to establish a dialog with residents.  The Marine Safety units are working on getting boats cruising the canals and doing enforcement.
Dr. Kelli Moulton, Superintendent of GISD discussed the upcoming bond proposal.  The total bond request is for $31 Million for Elementary, Middle, and High Schools.  It will also be for support facilities, technology & transportation, athletics, and safety & efficiency.

Brian Maxwell, City Manager stated the City has $242 Million for improvements.  Plans are to do 100 streets per year. The BP money will go towards the west end sewer.  Expect to get $15 - $30 Million in the next 18 months.  The engineering is already complete. The City is working on an automated work order system.  The City has assumed responsibility for three pocket parks, the MUD building is being renovated, TxDot will be elevating FM 3005.  There is a problem with the drainage along FM3005 which TxDot will address. 
Peggy Zahler stated this candidate forum will be for the City Council District 6 election on May 5 with candidates, current council member Carolyn Sunseri and former council member Jackie Cole.  At our last candidate forum comments received indicated that since questions were provided in advance that the responses sounded rehearsed. Therefore, no questions were provided to the candidates prior to today.
Peggy Zahler, moderator for the forum stated she will present the question and each candidate will have three (3) minutes to respond.  I hope you are comfortable with my decision not to provide questions in advance.  I will only be asking general questions.  If something surfaces that I think might be more detailed then could reasonably be expected for you to have detailed information, I will so inform you in advance. My plan is to try to keep this as informal as possible with the following format:

Opening Statement by all Candidates:  The candidates were asked to introduce themselves and discuss their qualifications for meeting the responsibilities of the Council District 6 position.
Carolyn Sunseri - stated she served as Council Member for terms 2014 and 2016.

During these two terms there have been many infrastructure projects completed and started city wide to include the west end.  Many streets not previously done in over 30 years are being redone.  During those terms we passed a bond election, built a boat ramp, and public pool.  Carolyn asked for support and vote so she could continue working on the many ongoing projects.

Jackie Cole - stated she served as Council Member for terms in 2004-2007 and Founder & President of the Galveston Island Tree Conservancy.  Jackie Cole stated she is a Vet and business owner
Question 1: How will you communicate with your constituents and do you plan to attend as many WGIPOA meetings as possible? As an example, how would you keep us informed about the Ike Dike and what would you specifically do to support this project? If you have concerns about the Ike Dike, please explain.
Jackie Cole – stated she plans to put out a monthly newsletter, wants to know how decisions are made, wants citizens to be involved in the process with the IKE Dike. The Corp of Engineers is looking at five plans, and one will be picked in May.  Jackie Cole stated that there is not enough information to make a good decision, where is the Spine going, what is the impact.  Everything has a cost & benefit.

Carolyn Sunseri – stated she will continue to attend the WGIPOA as she has done in the past and keep the residents informed.  Carolyn stated she has a Facebook page and has been responsive to requests.  As to the IKE Dike we do not know what it is going to look like, the devil is in the details.  It needs to protect the entire island.  We will need to press with our State & Officials to get a good viable plan that is for the whole island.
Question 2: What do you consider your most significant accomplishments while in office, including west end specific and city wide. To what extent did you participate in supporting the city at the state level? As an example, please discuss your involvement in address issues associated with TWIA, and beach re-nourishment. 
 Carolyn Sunseri – the accomplishments were the infrastructure projects such as street and drainage projects on the west end.  In Sea Isle we put together a plan and corrected the pipes to allow the flow of water.  Ditch digging, repairs and sweeping has helped with the drainage.  Erosion control was done on the Spanish Beach side.  We are working on addressing beach re-nourishment.
Jackie Cole – stated she hired a scientist to prepare a Geo-hazard map.  Jackie stated she is involved at the State level concerning trees, short term rentals.  She is involved in making ordinances to protect trees.
Question 3: What do you consider infrastructure priorities for the West End?  Please give us your thoughts on the repair/rebuild of our pocket parks.  Would you support reducing the number of beach access points in subdivisions and adding more amenities to our pocket parks to accommodate the public? Please explain.
Jackie Cole – stated we need to get everyone on sewer and off of septic.  On going maintenance is a really big issue.  It is important to get canals dredged and use the dredged material to build mounds for fish. Beach pocket parks – need to address beach access plan & dune erosion.  The plan was sent to the GLO, state is requiring every ½ mile.

Carolyn Sunseri – stated remodeling and rebuilding pocket parks is needed to have the amenities available to the public.  On the beach access plan – we have three plans and we are trying to put them into one document.  There are 40 beach access points on the island.  The recommendation is that they be consolidated and have restrooms and showers.  This will need to go to the GLO for approval.
Question 4: Do you believe the police coverage for the West End is adequate?  Please explain.  At what point do you think there needs to be additional police support on the west end?
Carolyn Sunseri: - stated we never have enough police on the west end.  Although we get some coverage as does the City, but the west end is a much larger area to cover.  At peak times additional officers are hired.  Geography makes the west end harder to respond to calls and to cover under aged golf cart drivers.  It has always been stressed that what ever the issue report the incident, the more incidents the more coverage.

Jackie Cole – stated yes, we need more police, to do that we need to hire more police, and to do that we need to pay taxes.  We should construct structures to prevent vehicles from accessing the beach.

 
Question 5: What involvement do you have in the community including organizations and explain how these activities will aid you in being our District 6 Representatives.
Jackie Cole -  President of the Galveston Island Tree Conservancy, Business person - Veterinarian, Past Council Member and past Permitting Committee member.

Carolyn Sunseri – Vice President at South Land Title, service at the Grand Opera House, Junior League, Airport Advisory, Industrial Development Corp. (IDV), Zoning Board of Adjustments, 15th Fishing Tournament, and active with WGIPOA.

Closing statement:  

 

Jackie Cole – Thank you, I appreciate your vote.
Carolyn Sunseri – stated she has represented the citizens for the last four years and would like to continue for 2 more years.  Stressed the importance of passing the GISD Bond.  We have hired quality staff members and we having been working on many projects.

Adjournment                                     11:00

